John W. Atherton Vice President External Affairs 2992 West Beach Boulevard Post Office Box 4079 Gulfport, Mississippi 39502-4079

Tel 228.865.5620 Fax 228.865.5490 jwathert@southernco.com



April 5, 2010

Mr. Donald R. Allee Executive Director and CEO Mississippi State Port Authority at Gulfport 2510 14<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 1450 Gulfport, MS 39501

Dear Mr. Allee:

Mississippi Power Company strives to make the communities we serve better places to live and work, while attaining total commitment, superior performance, and unquestionable trust in our business activities.

Supporting economic development projects that will enhance Mississippi communities plays a major role in our business activities. The Mississippi State Port Authority's plan to restore the State Port at Gulfport is a bold initiative, and one that Mississippi Power endorses.

We recognize that the revitalization of the Port at Gulfport is essential to the continued recovery of the Gulf Coast, as well as the entire state of Mississippi, from the devastating impact of Hurricane Katrina.

As the restoration continues, please feel free to contact Mississippi Power whenever there is a need or opportunity for which we may provide assistance. We look forward to the business, economic and community development activities that will result from the Port's restoration.

Sincerely,